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I have a number of individuals to thank for this week's article. I would like to acknowledge the help from Ed
Karle from the New England area. [ meet Ed many years ago as he hosted my wife and I at a bee meeting where
I was speaking. He is an outstanding photographer and beekeeper with an outstanding reputation in beekeeping.
Another is Shane Woodruff from New Jersey who goes back even further into my past. He is a commercial
beekeeper who does pollination, honey production and bee cut outs. Roger Weisner from western North
Carolina is active in beekeeping and one who became a personal friend several years ago. Cary Orange who I
mentored 3 or 4 years ago that got this cut out topic started and Richard Dunn who got me to thinking more
about this topic and swarming. Richard has done 100's of cut outs here in North Carolina and I am looking
forward to meeting him in person.

I would like to share a quote made by Harvey Mackay who wrote "Swim with the Sharks without being
Eaten Alive." It has a connection to removing bees from buildings.

"Anyone who thinks he or she is bullet proof should stick a finger into a bowl of water and notice the hole it
leaves when it's pulled out."



